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28 April, 2020
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following several Leadership Team meetings during the holidays and again this week, where we worked through the Department of Education (DoE) operational guidelines and considered the responses to our student needs survey from parents and carers, I am now able to let you know what will be happening at school from May 11 (Week 3). 

As you know, NSW Public Schools are looking to increase face-to-face teaching through a gradual return to school for students during Term 2. From Week 3, every student will have the opportunity to start attending school one day a week, with around 25% of students in attendance on any given day.
The DoE expects that every school will manage the return of students differently, as it will be based on the context of the school. The Premier has stated that in Phase 1 children should be kept at home except for their ‘rostered day’ and has asked parents and carers to ‘respect the guidelines’ that will be established by the school. Please note that this does not apply to those students who need to attend school. We have tracked the data of these students during the last 3 weeks of Term 2 and this has been factored into ensuring that only 25% of students are on site on any given day. 

From May 11 (Week 3) at Marayong Heights Public School, students will be able to attend on a nominated day by the school, depending on the starting letter of your child’s last name. Unfortunately, to keep within the DoE guidelines, we are unable to negotiate a change to the days nominated.  

	DAY
	LAST NAME STARTING WITH

	Monday
	B, C, D, F, K as well as students who need to attend

	Tuesday
	Only students who need to attend 

	Wednesday
	L, M, N, O, P as well as students who need to attend 

	Thursday
	I, S, T, V, W, Y, Z as well as students who need to attend

	Friday
	A, E, G, H, J, R as well as students who need to attend


Please note that students will not necessarily be with their class teacher or their friends on their attendance day, as the size of each group is limited to 10 students. Students will be completing their Learning Grid on their day at school with support from our teachers.
Attached to this letter is an Information Booklet for Parents – please put some time aside to read it and keep it handy, as it will hopefully explain how learning from home will happen in Term 2 and answer any questions you may have. 
Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher through Seesaw or give the school a call if you have any questions or need some help.   

I continue to be very thankful of the support and understanding that we have received from parents and carers during this really extraordinary time in education. I know that a number of families are also balancing working from home with supporting their children’s learning and that can be quite a challenge at times. You have all done an awesome job! 

I would also like to thank our fabulous staff who are still going above and beyond to learn new ways of lesson delivery and refining their technology knowledge to make sure that our students’ learning continues. 
As I mentioned in my original letter to the school community when all of this first started – please don’t stress! Make sure you look after yourself and your family during this time. Yours and your family’s mental health is more important to your children than their academic skills. When we are all back at school, we will do our job as teachers to make sure we continue on with your child’s learning.  
Regards, 

Lisa  
Lisa Littlejohn

(Principal) 
[image: image2.emf]

[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf]